
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 04.12.18
12.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. John Ellis Williams, Mike Tregenza,  Jonathan Greenfield, Steffan Jones.
12.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, Steffan Chambers, John Ceri Evans, Edward Griffiths, Sion Ifor Williams, Eryl Jones-Williams.
12.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman sympathised with Mrs Catrin Edwards and family following the death of her Mother, Mrs Mary Evans, Plas Cae’r Meddyg, Llanbedr.
12.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on November 6th  2018 were found to be correct. 
12.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising.

12.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No Member declared an interest on any matter.
12.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 2/11/9.30-1.00pm Red Cross/police re volunteers. 6th 8.30-5 Care Caernarfon.12/11. Cabinet/Scrutiny video link Dolgellau. 15th 8.30-5 Care scrutiny Caernarfon. 16th 9-1.00 Older Peoples Forum Porthmadog.20th 1.30-4. Merioneth Access Group Dolgellau. 20th 5.00-10-30. South Snowdonia Access, Abergynolwyn.27th 10-12. Elin Humphreys education charity, Village Hall. 3oth 10-30-2.30. Cambrian Railway Forum, Porthmadog.

Improving lives through music project has been established in three centres, including Harlech. Details https://www.spiritof2012.org.uk/new-music-projects-change-lives-wales-and-yorkshire. There are moves afoot to attract more tourism to the area in the winter. Details Business interested in taking part can contact Orchard PR for more information: Jess Magness - Orchard Media & Events on jess.magness@thinkorchard.com / +44 (0) 7875 841 132Follow the campaign for all of the latest events, news and exclusive competitions by searching #DiscoverNorthWales / #DarganfodYGogledd on social media or visit:Gwynedd: http://www.visitsnowdonia.info/north_wales_winter-308.aspx 

A survey and consultation on the future need of toilets in Gwynedd is being held until 17 December. Details www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/PublicToilets, and paper copies are also available in the Council’s Siopau Gwynedd facilities, leisure centres and libraries. The survey will be open until 17 December 2018. Gwynedd Telecare, also known as the emergency buttons for the vulnerable is to increase the charges to around £4.50 per week, the first increase for five years. It now costs around £3.50 per week with Gwynedd council providing the equipment.

I am sure that everyone is pleased that the Post Office has re-opened in the village. I have thanked MP Liz Saville Roberts for her help and Smithy Garage and London house for ensuring cash-back facilities during the summer. Workmen have inspected the minor roads in the area and filled up pot holes etc where needed. There is a push to try to get volunteers to assist the Red Cross and other groups. Like I have been pointing out for years now that volunteers are getting less and less so can we depend on them? Loneliness is a big issue and there are efforts to support people living alone. There was a magnificent group in our area called Ffrindiau, run by Mantell Gwynedd, but the grant money has run out. Maybe it should be re-started. The Care/Housing scrutiny was told of the recent inspection of children's services by Care Inspectorate Wales and overall it was a very good report for Gwynedd by Sharon Eastlake who gave the presentation. Some items that the CIW recommended were already in place and 'robust planning and interventions' where child protection risks had been identified were tackled in a timely manner 
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using multi agencies. Staff within the department had worked for Gwynedd for a long time. Although Gwynedd's number of children at risk was higher than most councils, they were dealt with quickly with timely interventions was noted as good practice. The meeting dealt with complaints procedures and everyone seemed confident that the system was working. Members of the care scrutiny attended performance meetings and their contributions were acknowledged. On 15th November the committee, of which I am chairman investigated homelessness and problems with recruiting care staff. What was evident that the Universal Credit when implemented in Gwynedd would cause the department many problems and there was concern that the staff could be overwhelmed. Members asked excellent questions and in fairness the officers gave full and frank answers including the need to look again at the points system for social housing to ensure that locals were not overlooked. It now looks as though the members concerns were to be implemented in the newt 12 months giving priority to local residents. Loneliness was highlighted at the Gwynedd Older Peoples forum together with a presentation on 'putting the client' first in all care aspects. The agm was cancelled due to the lack of time. A meeting of the local Elin Humphreys education charity was held at the village hall when it was decided to grant bursaries to nine local students with two donations held back in case there were late applications. Pat Thomas is chair and Catrin Edwards is secretary. There was some confusion as to the representation from the community council. The Cambrian Coast Railway forum last Friday was attended by all senior officials from Railtrack, Transport for Wales, Community transport, British Transport Police and project manager for railtrack. Shortage of trains due to maintenance was highlighted, but the good news was that there would be extra trains on Sundays in the winter from 1 to 3 and in the summer from 3 to 5. The bus passes on trains is to continue until the end of March 2019. Money will be used to upgrade stations, including Dyffryn Ardudwy and new carriages will be on the Cambrian line in due course. I was elected chairman and Cllr Dewi Owen, Aberdyfi is the new vice chairman. I have asked for copies of the presentations which included and investment of £9 million on rock stabilisation. There will be four meeting for Gwynedd councillors to consider priorities to meet the reductions in funding for the council. I will report on the recommendations when they are decided. I am available on e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or on 01341242758 or 07340035378. 
12.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Retrospective application to demolish existing dwelling and construction of new dwelling – Dolafon, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/182B)
Support this application.

Part retrospecive application for the construction of an agricultural building – The Barns, Ffordd Tyddyn y Felin, Talybont (NP5/58/300D)
Support this application.

Proposed siting of 5 additional static caravans, relocation of 1 caravan and associated hard landscaping - Barmouth Bay Holiday Village, Talybont (NP5/58/18X)
No comments to make on this application until the Council has received more information regarding the application e.g is it static caravans or chaltes that are going to be sited there and also will the residents be able to stay in them through the year or part of the year.
Certificate of Lawful Use to retain building as constructed - Nant Eos, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/LU363E)

It is not the observations of the Community Council that are required but personal information by individual Councillors  regarding the use of the land over the last ten years
Installation of 2 Catslide dormer windows -  Awelfryn, Dyffryn Ardudwy  (NP5/58/520C)

Support this application.
Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
555..............................................Chairman
12.9  MATTERS ARISING

A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £32,185.91 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £6,187.01 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year and this was because a payment of £5,017.20 to Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure which was earmarked for October has not been paid. The cost ofcutting the grass of the public footpaths was not as much as what had been earmarked (£1,500 earmarked and the spend was £960), or the cost of cutting the grass at the cemeteries (£3,500 earmarked and the spend was £2,005), and also no other costs had been with the cemetery (£2,332 earmarked so far and the spend had been £1,340). The inspection cost of the two play parks has not been paid yet (£300 earmarked), or  the auditors costs (£300 earmarked and £180 spent so far), no cost has been with the public seats (£1,000 earmarked).
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  reported that due to unforseen circumstances it will not possible to hold a meeting of the above until the new year.
C   Village Hall
It was reported that a meeting of the village hall committee had taken place on the 8th of last month and that a discussion had taken place about what was the Council’s responsibility to purchase and what was the hall’s responsibility to purchase and the Clerk reported that she had contacted the Internal Auditor with regard to this matter and a reply had been received stating from an audit point of view, it is not good practice for the Council to pay bills for purchases that has not gone through the Council’s books. If the Council is willing to finance the hall’s spending beyond the annual contribution, then there will be a need for an earlier input from the Council. The Chairman also reported that he had received an e-mail from Mr. O. G. Thomas following his meeting with an Officer from CCG and that he was asking for a copy of the points in the Lease that has been drawn up between the Council and CCG regarding the football field for intent use with a project that they want to carry out on a piece of land in front of the village hall. Following the advice given by Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams it was agreed in the first place to ask Mr. Thomas  what was he referring to in his e-mail as what he was referring to had nothing to do with the village hall committee as  the matter  of the Lease that the Council has with CCG is for the Community Council only as it is to do only with the football field and it is not referring to any other site in the village. It was also agreed to ask if he has any other plans in the future that is to do with the village and needing the support of the Community Council that he sends an e-mail or letter to the Community Council first outlining what he has in mind before starting on any conultations with any Officer.
D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had not heard anything from Mr. Geraint Lewis with regard to the above matter since the last meeting of the Council.

E   Christmas Trees and lights

It was reported that the christmas tree had been erected in Talybont and that Cllr. Steffan Jones had purchased more lights to put on it. On behalf of the Council thanks was expressed to  Mr. Stephen Williams, Llwyngiffri  and Mr. Andrew Paganusi for helping the Chairmand and Cllrs. Steffan Jones and Edward Griffiths for carrying out this work.
F   Penybont Garden

The Chairman reported that he had received a quote for £450 from Mr. Arfon Pugh regarding carrying out work that the Council wanted to do on the above site. It was agreed to accept this quote.

556..............................................Chairman
G   The Football Field
It was reported that a meeting of the above is being held on the 5th of this month. The Chairman stated that he wanted to thank  Mr. Stephen Williams, Llwyngiffri for his work with the goals and the Chairman also reported that he had contacted Mr. Wil Huntely with regard to purchasing new goals and the he and the Vice Chair was going to have a meeting with him.

H   Remembrance Sunday
The Chairman reported that there is a need to look at the arrangements for the above earlier next year as some of the arrangements had not worked this year.
I    Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
The Clerk reported that no meeting of the above had been held since the last meeting of the Council but that she had received a copy of dates of future meetings which are Thursday January 17th, March 21st, June 20ed and September 19th and all to start at 6.00 p.m. Iw was also made known that the precept proposal for the financial year 2018/19 would be £10,365.50.
12.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   The Play Inspection Company

The Clerk reported that she had received a report from the above company regarding the inspection that was carried out by them on the two play parks and that she had sent everybody a copy on e-mail. She reported further that some mattesr of medium risk arising in the two play parks and that the rest were of low risk or very low risk. Cllr. Edward Williams was thanked for taking down the tyre that was dangerous in the new play park very quickly. A discussion took place regard the state of the wooden structures in the old play park and it was agreed to ask Gwynedd Council if it would be possible to dispose of these on the grounds of health and safety and also the wooden structure that is by the bridge in Talybont as that one had gone rotten.
12.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £12,590.18 in the current account, £7,551.70 in the reserve account and £144.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes       -   £147.00 (wages) + £150.98 costs = £297.98 
Play Inspection Company - £270.00 – inspection of both play parks

Evergreen                            - £106.25 -  clear paths and leaves and trim tree branches in the public cemetery

Wales Audit Office            -  £428.55 -  external audit 2017/18

Festive Lights                      -  £183.88 -  christmas lights

Mr. G. J. Williams               -  £101.18 -  flower bulbs

Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting
Applications for financial contributions

Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure - £5,017.20

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – none - translation services
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12.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
The Members of the Council were very glad to see that the post office in the village had reopened and that Mr.&  Mrs Roger Howard were back in charge. 

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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